

ST PATRICK'S HOME AND SCHOOL MINUTES

12/10/18 2:05pm | *Meeting called to order by* Stacie Osborn

In Attendance

Ann Rasmussen, Melissa Krejci, Carissa Fisher, Sarah Scott, Ashley Carlisle, Krista Skar, Melissa Cupich, Amanda Pfeifer, Kami Landenburger, Anne Moeller, Candace Thompson,

Approval of Minutes

November minutes approved by Sarah Scott and seconded by Melissa Krejci.

President's Report

Stacie led us in the home and school prayer. We are reminded that we do have a VVO committee and please contact them with any volunteering needs. Deb Gustafson has offered free realtor signs to anyone who wants them. Ask Stacie for more information. Thank you to Melissa Cupich for the staff lunch during conferences. They really appreciated it. Another reminder to think ahead if you are planning on leaving to find a shadow for next year or a replacement. Quick Thank you to all the committee that have worked so hard.

Treasurer's Report

Alyson wanted to remind everyone to do their reimbursement forms. Also, a reminder to wash used uniform or do not donate it. We had a run on shorts...money definitely still coming in on used uniforms. Anne Moeller asked Alyson how much money will be left if we approve money for Candace...she said \$18000.00.

Committee Reports

Committee reports

- Spirit Wear: New Gear is in. Open for sales...will be stock only. Can order via email.
- Elf: We had a record breaking year. Gift cards to Village point and scooters were given to staff members.
- Poinsettias: Last year we had a profit of \$519. This year was a nice profit of \$956. The younger programs didn't go well, but hopefully they will go better for the older grades.
- Hyvee Receipts: Last Day January 14th. Will have totals at next meeting.
- Technology: Candace told us that Fr. Tom found a donor up to \$56000...as long as we approve the upcoming \$15000 that she asked for last time.
- Human Needs Committee: Amanda spoke to us about a poverty meal. Possibly Sunday February 10th. Explained what a poverty meal was and how it impacts all of us. Hoping home and school will promote and sponsor the pizza. Possible to have the 7th and 8th grades to help. Will need adult help as well.

- Family Food Night: concerned that fliers are not going home. Maybe look for better sources to get the word out. People liked the email about Papa Murphy's but need a total at the end.

New Business

We talked about security again, but since there are no solid plans we need to continue to table until further information. Kami spoke about the new camera in the front office. In real time we can go back and look for something if needed. Kami also thanked us for the new PA system we approved at the last meeting. Kami also let us know how much the staff appreciated the staff luncheon and getting the classes covered.

Anne Moeller made a quick request to help with classroom spirit baskets.

**Vote on new technology for Candance Thompson...Approved by 11 including an email vote.

Anne let us know the teachers are filling out surveys so they can tell us what they want in their new system.

Kami also brought up a new idea for a fun 5K for all parish and school wide. To have at Mount Michael on May 17th after school. Possible food trucks...this is to replace Shamrock Stride. Melissa Cupich to continue working.

Next Meeting

1/14/19 7PM MC
